
 

  

 

        

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 ‘Growing together at the Heart of God’s Community’ 

 20th September 2024 - Our “Value for life” is “Compassion”.                   

“The Lord is gracious and compassionate slow to anger and rich in Love” Psalm 145:8 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Head Teacher’s Hello                                                       

Dear all,  

May I start by saying how wonderful it was to see so many at the welcome back to school BBQ, we 
were so lucky with the weather and genuinely it wasn’t a fund raiser, we just wanted to provide 
some refreshments for those that didn’t want to pack a picnic. However, this has raised over £200 
which we will put to the benefit of our school. We are hoping to purchase some stackable chairs 
ready for the performances to come later in the year…NOT mentioning that time of year yet! It was a 
great opportunity for parents and carers to meet all the teachers in such a relaxed way and we 
really enjoyed the sun and the chat– Thank you. 

Next week we are hoping to bring our baking skills to life for a cause close to our hearts – Macmillian 
Cancer support, many of us have those close to us suffer from cancer and appreciate the support 
given by this wonderful charity… I won’t promise to bake (I don’t want to get sued!) but certainly 
will be providing cakes for the event and hope you will join me not only providing cakes but by 
joining us at 2pm on Friday 27th in the hall to support. See you there. Mrs Mowbray😊 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                              

 

                        

 

 

                                                         

We are a church school… 

We have been reflecting how we 

show compassion by sharing,  

as Jesus shared in feeding the 

5000. 

 
   
 

 

            

 

Week in pictures…  

 

Teaching a 

Knowledge 

rich 

curriculum 

EYFS: PE 

 

 

Class 2: 

Writing 

 

 

Class 3: Science 

 

 

 

Class 4: Science 

 

 

 

 

 



          
 
 
 

           
 
 

     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Glazebury Governors 
Chair of Governors – Dave Beechey 
Vice Chair of Governors – Alice Richards 
Head Teacher – Mrs K Mowbray 
Staff Governor – Mrs K Wall 
Parent Governor – Mrs A Wilcock 
Parent Governor – Mrs J Morgan 
Foundation Governors – Sara Makepeace-~Taylor, Stuart Roberts-Tighe, James Towey. 
If you wish to contact them, you can do so via the school email address: 
glazeburyprimary@ldst.org.uk  

 

 

 
   Learn, Love and Achieve with Jesus  …  LDST Trust  -Safeguarding  

 

LDST schools all attended cruicial Safeguarding  

Training this week to ensure we are up to date 

with current legislation, practice and refreshed in  

our responsibilites to the children in our care. 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Trust’s Prayer  
Heavenly Father, 

Let peace, friendship and love grow in our schools. 

Send the Holy Spirit to give excellence to our learning, 

love to our actions and joy to our worship. 

Guide us to help others, so that we may all 

Learn, Love and Achieve, 

Together with Jesus. 

Amen 

 

‘Peep into Glazebury’s History from Log Books - We are in possession of our school log books that 

date back to July 8th 1873, before we were even in our school building in 1882. We thought we would 

share some of the accounts with you each week. 

   

 

 

1892 March 7th – The boys were examined 

in drawing. 

1892 July 14th – The school has a holiday 

on account of the General Election. 

1892 Oct 28th -John and Joesph Brindle 

cannot come to school because they have 

nothing to cover their feet properly. 

1893 Mar 27th -The consequence of an 

outbreak of scarlet fever, a large 

number of infants are absent from 

school. 

1893-Nov 20th The attendance is still 

bad, many children in Lately Common 

District being employed carrying fuel. 

 

 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
        

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

             

‘Welcome Back to School’ BBQ/Picnic 
It was so lovely to see so many people at our 

‘Welcome back to School’ Picnic/BBQ last Friday.  

The sun even made an appearance and what a 

lovely, relaxed time it was with adults chatting and 

children enjoying playing on the field.  The event 

raised £220 which will be used to benefit all your 

children. Thank you for your support. 

 

Choir  
Madam Buckley has commenced choir again on a 
Friday lunchtime.  All children from Y2 – Y6 are 
welcomed to come along and join in and enjoy 
singing together.  The choir will be performing at 
some events later this term (nearer Christmas) 
details of these will be confirmed nearer the time. 
 

 
New Café Opening in Glazebury 
Support the new café opening in Glazebury Village. 
The Olive Branch which is at the rear of the 
Methodist Church in Glazebury and opens on 
Tuesday 8th October.  Pop in and see them.   

 

 

 

Parking – Roads around school 
Please can we remind everyone to park 
respectively and consider our local residents 
when parking at drop off and pick up times.  
Also, Hurst Lane is a really busy lane with 
farm vehicles regularly making deliveries.  
The safety of our children is paramount, and 
we also don’t want vehicles getting 
damaged.  There have been a few cars 
having minor damage over the last few 
weeks.  Please bear in mind when parking. 
Thank you in advance.  
 
 

 

 

 PTA & AGM  

The school PTA are holding their first 

meeting of the year which is their AGM in 

school on Wednesday 2nd October at 5pm. 

Parents and carers are all members of our 

school PTA and we look forward to seeing 

you at the meeting where we will be 

planning future events for your children to 

enjoy. 

Little Saints  
Little Saints are meeting in our school 
community garden this coming Saturday 21st 
at 10am to 12 noon.  Please come to enjoy 
arts and crafts, songs and praise.   
All welcome. 
 
 

 

 

  
Phonics Meeting Monday 23rd September after 
school. All parents/carers in Reception /Year 1 and 
Year 2 are encouraged to attend a new to phonics 
meeting.  A letter was sent out regarding this on 
Tuesday, please return your consent slip to school 
to confirm attendance.  
 
 

 

 

Man with a Van or Wagon?  
School has kindly received a donation from 
one of our parents workplaces, lots of brand 
new furniture for school that we are 
absolutely delighted with.  We are looking to 
hire a van/wagon to collect this furniture at 
the end of next week.  Does anyone have or 
know anyone with a vehicle that we can hire 
to bring this furniture from Manchester to 
School.  Please let the office know if you are 
able to help.   
 
 

 

 
Nut Free School 

Please be aware we are a NUT FREE SCHOOL.  We have children and adults in school that are allergic to 
nuts, so we do not have any nuts on the school premises.  Please bear this in mind, when preparing 
school packed lunches and snacks. Thankyou in advance for your co-operation.   

 



 
 
 

        
 
                                                                  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

MacMillan Coffee Event  

 

Advanced warning “Get baking”…or bring in 

shop bought cakes for our fabulous coffee 

event to be held on Friday 27th September at 

2pm.  Please support the school in raising as 

much money as possible for this wonderful 

charity. Please remember we are a nut free 

school and cakes that contain nuts must not 

be brought into school. 

 
 

 

 

 

Pupil Premium / Free School Meals  
There is funding available to children known as ‘pupil 
premium’ that schools can claim to support your 
children if they are eligible.  Unfortunately, this is not 
automatically granted, and therefore you need to 
apply for it.  If you feel that your family 
circumstances may mean you are eligible for some 
support, please speak to Mrs Holcroft in the school 
office who will guide you through the application 
process.  It is always worth applying to ensure you 
don’t miss out if you do qualify.  
 
 

 

 
Is my child too ill for school? 
It can be tricky deciding whether to keep your child off school or nursery when they are unwell. 
There are government guidelines for schools and nurseries, these say when children should be kept 
off school and when they shouldn't.  https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school 
If you do keep your child at home, it's important to phone school or nursery on the first day.  
 

                    

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

       
 
 

ASDA CASHPOT FOR SCHOOLS 

 

Our school has registered for Asda Cashpot for Schools. When you are shopping at 

Asda please download the App and select our school to donate the points/cash to us. This 

will not affect your own points. Thank you.  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
  



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Head Teachers Award  
Elliot 

for sharing in the tuff tray – kindness in action. 

Well done. 

India 

for helping a friend when they dropped their cardigan. 

How kind. 

Florence 

for showing learning and sharing a smile. 

I am proud of you. 

Alice 

for being a wonderful role model, listening to 

instructions and following our golden rules. 

I am proud of you. 

Elsie 

for being so thoughtful and helpful at dinner time. 

Thank you for taking a friend’s cardigan to them 

when lost. 

Vincent 

for being helpful to others and always being the voice 

of reason. 

I am proud of you. 

Sophie 

for being a wonderful role model and ensuring all 

children are not left out at lunchtime. 

Lincoln 

for working hard to be a friend to our younger 

children – you are certainly living up to year 6 

responsibilities. 

 

 
 

 
Personal Development Award 

Eleanor (Nursery) 

for settling into nursery and being engaged 

in all learning. 

Eleanor (Reception) 

for wonderful work this week and always 

trying her best. 

James 

for always showing compassion to others 

and working hard in all aspects of learning. 

Well done James! 

Jack 

for being a resilient person, working hard 

and being brave. 

Harriet 

for always showing excellent learning 

behaviour across the curriculum and for 

being a super role model. 

Vincent 

for magnificent focus and hard work in 

math. Keep it up. 

Violet 

for outstanding work in history and math 

this week. Well done! 

Olivia 

for wonderful work in all areas of the 

curriculum and answering confidently. 

 

Golden Tickets 
 

Reception – Ava-Phoenix, Gracie, India, Mila, Tilly, Ella, Spencer, Sofia, Eleanor, Joe, Oscar, Rafe. 

Class 2-1 – Harry P, James, Inez, Parker, Harley, George, Esmae. 

Class 2-2 – Szymon, Jack, Genevieve, Ethan, Lucas, Evie, Sebastian.  

Class 3 – All of class 3 have a golden ticket for wonderful learning and behaviour. 

Class 4 – Amelia, Camilla, Oliver G, Gemima, Holly, Isla, Jaxx, Libby, Lincoln, Lucy, Oliver C, 

Sophie, Olivia, Violet, Xanthe. 
 

 

 
14th September – Mabel 

15th September – Inez 

 

 

 

 
  

 

 

 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 

          

 

Growing at the heart of God’s community 
 

Love never fails- 1 Corinthians 

 
 
 
 
 

ATTENDANCE 
Whole school attendance so far, this academic year is 94.7%. 

Glazebury School attendance target is 97% 
Attendance for Week Commencing Monday 16th September 2024 

 
 

Miss Carroll - Reception attendance 93.3%  

Miss Foster - Year 1 attendance 93.7% 

Mrs Tate - Year 2 attendance 96.7% 

Mrs Goman- Year 3 attendance 99.3%  

Mrs Goman- Year 4 attendance 93.8%  

Mr Sharma - Year 5 attendance 93.3% 

Mr Sharma - Year 6 attendance 88% 


